Vision Zero Truckee Meadows Task Force Meeting Summary Thursday, February 11, 2021 at 3:00 p.m.

Zoom Meeting link on meeting invite

The VZTM Meeting began at 3:00 p.m.

Welcome/Introductions VZTM Task Force and Guests Present:

Task Force present:

Rita Hill-FHWA, Michael Moreno-RTC, Dan Doenges-RTC, Lori Campbell-NDOT, Stephanie Chen-WCHD, Lauren Ball-RTC, Rebecca Kapuler-RTC, Lt. Scott Shaw-RPDTS, Erin Breen-LV, James Weston-RTC, Grace Davis-WCSD, Hao Xu-UNR, , Kelly Mullin-COR, Michael Close-FHWA, Kurt Dietrich-COR Traffic Engineering, Albert Jacquez-NDOT Bike/Ped, Juan Balbuena-FHWA, Katie Metz, Renown Safe Kids Washoe County, Francisco Ceballos, REMSA, Amber Sosa, COS, Jennifer Meyers-RTC

• Welcome new member Laura Gryder, Project Director and Senior Grants Specialist Department of Surgery, School of Medicine

Guests present:

Scott Rickart, Sean Robinson and Lea Grimaldi, City of Las Vegas Wood Rodgers, Merika Charupoon, Baldo Adilla, Tamara Telles

Business/Update:

- Vision Zero City Update Wood Rodgers from the City of Las Vegas is completing a Vision Zero Action Plan
- 2050 Regional Transportation Plan (RTP) Update Dan Doenges, RTC Planning Manager gave a presentation on the 2050 RTP updates which, has been a standing item on the RTC Board agenda. He stated virtual outreach, site visits and virtual presentations for the draft 2050 RTP which, adoption will be sometime in May. He stated a publicly draft will be available in the upcoming weeks. Dr. Hao Xu asked what guidance is used for the RTP. Dan Doenges stated the code of federal guidance and the individually and uniqueness as well as constrained and air quality regulations. Rebecca Kapuler, RTC stated the 2050 RTP narrative discusses the Vision Zero which, is incorporated in the 2050 RTP. Michael Moreno, RTC announced the FlexRide pilot project from Reno to Lake Tahoe and to go on the RTC website for comments which, will be accepted through February 18, 2021.
- Vision Zero data and possible updates James Weston, RTC briefed the task force on data analysis for project and safety components to be updated. The 2017 data through 2018 for VZ Pedestrian data will be used and he will be working close with NDOT on those updates.
- My Best Friend: A Pedestrian Story (https://youtu.be/TrlUxvyadtU) March 18th statewide event virtually. The panel includes the Mom's who have lost children. A discussion continued on the crash data and bus stop data, lighting, crosswalks and speeding from 2019. The task force will take photos

at the time of the day the crash happened to review. A discussion on the statewide goal to reduce the vulnerable crashes for programs in safety and potentially partnering with mental health. Also the crash data from Renown at the Trauma Centers can also be presented. Albert Jacquez announced a Safety education campaign for schools in "No passing and No U turns", he will send the link to the task force for more information.

• **PedSafeLV.org Dashboard** – (https://ped)safe.vegas/court-class-dashboard) An outline will be given to the City Attorney, Carl Hall for review the court classes. Laura Gryder and Merika provided the dashboard and displayed the dashboard. A discussion continued on the dashboard for the court classes. Dr. Hao Xu stated the Microsoft Power BI can also be used to transfer data online. Laura Gryder provided a link for a survey to give feedback for use of the dashboard which, would expand to Northern NV for assistance to the court classes.

Lt Shaw, City of Reno Police Department is coordinating and being proactive in sharing on social media, hot zones and hot topics

• Health In All Policies Pilot Project - PEI Data Collection and Analysis, James Weston, RTC briefed the task force on the PEI data collection and analysis at the core downtown Reno. An OTS grant was discussed for the PEI data collections further updates. Lt. Shaw stated the data could be used for safety zones. Baldo would like pedestrian safety program feedback from the task force. Lori Campbell supports the grant for the safety data updates.

Action Plan Items:

- RMC Ordinance Change Update (RMC6.06.160) Lt. Shaw, Reno Police Department briefed on the pedestrian safety zones. He stated two adjustments, one to allow lower speed limits in a residential areas and within the pedestrian safety zones. He announced a pilot program at a park where a fatality occurred is in plan.
- **Begin a Review of Action Plan** Rebecca Kapuler suggested an individual review of the Action Plan with the task force to see what action items are needing to be addressed.

Outreach Items

• Nevada Moves Day 2021 MJ Cloud, WCSD SRTS is the contact for this event. March 18th week with VZ on board on an event at Double Diamond Fatality Talk about Safety. Beanies with safety logos will be donated. Volunteers are needed for a few schools. Francisco Ceballos has handouts by OTS with VZ logo.

Data/Trends

• Crashes/FARS Report A discussion on the report and the NV Health UNR letter of support for an OTS grant application has been submitted.

Other items/future agenda items:

• Near miss reports have been sent to the VZ partners for review. TMBA had a bike riding incentives discussion at their meeting.

Next Meeting:

• April 8, 2021 Location TBD

The meeting ended at 4:34 p.m.

